## Kenneth D. Walker

Celebration of Life Memorial Service from United Methodist Church Shenandoah, Iowa Friday, February 4, 2022 10:30 a.m.

> Words of Comfort Pastor Kelly Peavey

Song of Comfort

"Amazing Grace"

"Hymn of Promise"

"Leaning on the Everlasting Arms"

Pianist
Linda Haldane

Place of Rest Rose Hill Cemetery

Military Rites
Shenandoah American Legion Color Guard

Memorials
Shenandoah United Methodist Church

On July 12, 1935, Kenneth Duane Walker was born in Payne, Iowa to Joe and Catherine (Summers) Walker. Kenneth entered into eternal peace on January 8, 2022 in Shenandoah, Iowa.

Kenny attended school in the community of Malvern. He was class secretary and treasurer, played football, ran track and was on the fire patrol for four years. He graduated from Malvern High School with the Class of 1954. Following graduation he joined the United States Air Force where he served his country from 1954-1957.

Following his honorable discharge from the Air Force Kenny worked for Campbell Soup. He later worked at Earl May in Shenandoah. He enjoyed working outside with all the plants. He would often bring home plants and rose bushes for his mom to plant. For several years he had his own lawn care business working for several residents in the area. Some of Kenny's hobbies included going for walks and being involved with the American Legion. He would often help to put out flags for Memorial Day.

Kenny was preceded in death by his parents and brother Larry Walker. Those left to cherish his memory include his sister Sandra Wooten, niece Annette Smith and family, nephew Mark Wooten and family, other relatives and many dear church friends.

But, as it is written,

"What no eye has seen, nor ear heard, nor the heart of man imagined, what God has prepared for those who love Him"

1 Corinthians 2:9

Please join the family for a time of lunch and fellowship following the graveside services in the church basement.



